
 

August 27, 2020 

 

BARBARA BAKER 
W3705 SILICA ROAD 

FOND DU LAC WI 54937 

 
 

Subject:  Change of Project Manager 
Baker Property, W3705 Silica Road, Town of Taycheedah, WI 
BRRTS #: 03-20-109815 

 
Dear Ms. Baker: 
 
The Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (DNR) is informing you of a change in project manager for the 
Baker Property site. Effective immediately, all correspondence, reports, and submittals concerning the above 
site should be sent to the following address: 
 
 Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
 ATTN: COLIN SCHMENK 
 2984 SHAWANO AVENUE 
 GREEN BAY WI 54313-6727 
 
On May 22, 2020, Andrew James of the DNR contacted you for an update on where you are with hiring an 
environmental consultant. To my knowledge you have not responded to his request. He had sent you a list of 
consultants to choose from. On July 8, 2019, the DNR received an update from you stating that you would like to 
move forward with the environmental clean-up at your site this year in response to the June 10, 2019, letter you 
received from the DNR stating the intent to file a Notice of Contamination (deed notice) on your property at 
W3705 Silica Road, Town of Taycheedah, WI.  
 
The deed notice was recorded with the Register of Deeds office on August 16, 2019. The deed notice is to notify 
the public and any potential buyers of the existing contamination and environmental liability associated with the 
property. Until it is determined that you have addressed all the obligations under Wis. Stat. § 292.11 and Wis. 
Admin. Code chs. NR 700 – 754, the deed notice will remain in place. Once it is deemed all the administrative 
and statutory obligations have been met, per Wis. Admin. Code § NR 728.11(3), the DNR shall record another 
deed affidavit to supersede the original deed notice stating that the contamination identified in the affidavit has 
been remediated or otherwise addressed to the extent practicable. 
 
Within 45 days of receipt of this letter, please hire an environmental consultant and have them submit a site 
investigation work plan that meets the requirements in Wis. Admin. Code § NR 716.09. Once the work plan has 
been received, the site investigation field work shall be initiated within 90 days of work plan submittal per Wis. 
Admin. Code § NR 716.09. Please also provide me with your current phone number and email address. 
 
Please contact me at the mailing address above, via email at ColinR.Schmenk@Wisconsin.gov, or by phone at 
(920) 510-9482. 

 
 

Tony Evers, Governor 
Preston D. Cole, Secretary 

 Telephone 608-266-2621 

Toll Free 1-888-936-7463 
TTY Access via relay - 711 

 

State of Wisconsin 
DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

2984 Shawano Avenue 

Green Bay WI  54313-6727 

 dnr.wi.gov 
wisconsin.gov 

mailto:ColinR.Schmenk@Wisconsin.gov


August 27, 2020 
Ms. Barbara Baker 

Change of Project Manager 

Baker Property, BRRTS #: 03-20-109815 

 

Sincerely, 

  
Colin Schmenk 
Hydrogeologist – Northeast Region 
Remediation and Redevelopment Program 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 


